Minutes of the Heath MLPAC Meeting with WG&E and TriWire October 27, 2020 at 2 pm

Present: Sheila Litchfield, Jan Carr, Art Schwenger, and Ned Wolf of the MLPAC; Joe Parda, Rich Carnall, Tom Kolek, and Laura Dorman of WG&E; and Jordan Hawes, and Dave Poplawski at 2:07 of TriWire

Joe asked Jordan whether the remaining strand is 15,000 ft. Jordan replied yes, and that one crew has been installing strand and the other crew fiber.

Jordan spoke on the phone with Dave Loiko about receiving a delivery of 288 backbone cable.

Jordan explained to Joe that because the underground hasn't been placed yet on Judd and Vincent Roads he is holding back on building. Sheila said that we've been awaiting a cost estimate so the Vincent Road customer can decide whether to have broadband. Rich said that they owe Heath an estimate for customers on Sherman Drive and 612 8A. Sheila said we will call the people immediately after receiving an estimate. Sheila added that we will need specific guidance for each customer in preparing the site.

Sheila checked with Jordan as to whether he has received any paper from Hilma regarding the rental of the room at the former school. Jordan expressed appreciation for Sheila's checking and said that he is still waiting for that.

TriWire is wanting to contact customers with underground conduits before the ground freezes. Jan said that she can help with the contacts if she has a list of names. Laura can pull a list for her out of the CRM.

Jordon Hawes and Dave Poplawski left the meeting at 2:39.

Rich said that he is still working on Mohawk Estates to determine whether it makes sense to draw back some of the fibers in the original design. Tom said that he is reviewing a new design map. By next week they should have estimates for the costs for the exceptional cases on Vincent, Sherman, and 8A.

The meeting adjourned at 2:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Ned Wolf